
Cannon Hill State School 
Weekly bulletin – Term 2, Week 5 

Friday 19 May 2023 
We’re officially halfway through Term 2!  And we’re celebrating 

with another bumper edition of the school bulletin. 

This week, we say thank you to our hardworking P&C, and share 

details of their upcoming events. And we look at how we 

celebrated the curiosity and enthusiasm of our youngest students, 

with a super-fun Under Eights Day. 

Also, we take a look at some of the Sorry Day activities we’ll be 

participating in next Friday, and share some good news for 

families looking to find a worthy home for much-loved books and 

toys.  All this, and much, much more. 
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An update from the 
leadership team 

Dear parents and carers, 

Week 5 

Today is P&C Day 
Today we celebrate and thank our hardworking P&C members for 

the tireless work they do throughout the year to help improve our 

school. 

At Cannon Hill State School, we are so fortunate to have an 

amazing P&C, supporting the resourcing and improvement of our 

school.  

Our P&C provides support through School Council, Breakfast Club, 

working bees, events, fundraising, grants, their care and concern 

role, and representing our school.  

Our heartfelt thanks to the Cannon Hill State School P&C 

Association executive, members and volunteers.   

We appreciate you all, very much. 

If you’d like to learn more about the important role that P&Cs play 

in supporting Queensland schools, you might like to explore the 

P&Cs Qld website.   

https://www.pandcsqld.com.au/


And if you’d like to take part in the important conversation the 

P&C facilitates about our school culture, our resourcing, and our 

shared improvement agenda, we’d love to see you at the next 

P&C meeting, which is on Monday 12 June.  (This would be a good 

meeting to attend if you have thoughts about our school 

uniforms). 

Thanks for your teamwork this week. Hope you have a restful 

weekend, and we’ll see you again in Week 6. 

Kind regards,  

Helen Butler 
A/Principal 
Aleisha Fahey 
Deputy Principal 
Helen Hunter 
Head of Department (Curriculum) 
 
 
 
 

 

We love to learn 

Challenge all the time, thinking all the time 

We don’t give up: Nothing without work 

We respectfully acknowledge the traditional custodians of Country and the land on which we learn, the 
people of the Jagera and Turrbul nations. We pay our respects to Elders past, present, and emerging.  



What’s happening at school next week? 

Week 6 
Next week, Breakfast Club continues (Tuesday and Thursday). Our 

P&C is still looking for a new Breakfast Club co-ordinator for 

Thursdays – please email the P&C executive if you’re able to help. 

Morning sport continues next week: Monday 8am ball games, 

Wednesday 8am curated series of games and sports, and Fridays 

7.55am it’s the NRL program, for which families need to register 

(and pay a third-party provider) if they would like their child to 

participate. 

Music-related practice sessions continue each Tuesday, 

Wednesday and Thursday before school, and Chess Club 

continues on Fridays after school. 

Lunchtime clubs continue as per the details in the calendar at the 

end of this bulletin.   

(For details of important P&C events, P&C News, below). 

School Council meeting 
Our School Council will be meeting on Monday 22 May, at 

3.15pm.  Parents can have input on matters considered at these 

meetings through the relevant parent representatives.  

mailto:pandc@cannonhillss.eq.edu.au
https://bit.ly/LeagueStarsCannonHillSS
https://bit.ly/LeagueStarsCannonHillSS


Calligram competition entries due 
Entries for this year’s Italian Calligram competition are due next 

week. 

If your child is participating, please ask them to bring their entry 

to the office before 3pm on Thursday 25 May. 

For more information (including competition rules) see the 

Extension activity story, below. 

Life education and Bravehearts visits 
Next week, we’ll have visitors at school to deliver some valuable 

health and life skills learning. 

On Thursday and Friday, Life Ed. Queensland will be presenting a 

customised program for students in Years 4 to 6 (in their 

classrooms). 

And on Thursday, Bravehearts will present a foundation learning 

program for Prep students, and another program for students in 

Years 1 to 3 (all in the undercover area). 

Sorry Day 
With National Reconciliation Week coming up (Saturday 27 May 

to Saturday 3 June). 

Our school will be conducting a range of activities from next week, 

focusing on indigenous perspectives, truth telling and 

reconciliation. 

We’ll be commemorating Sorry Day on Friday 26 May.  

Some of the resources we’ll be sharing with students include the 

video of former Prime Minister Kevin Rudd’s Sorry Day speech 

(the transcript of which you can read on the Australian Parliament 

website).  

We’ll also be sharing a video of Tony Armstrong reading the book 

‘Finding our Heart’ by Thomas Mayo. 

We are hoping to put together a display in the undercover area to 

complement classroom learning activities, subject to staff 

availability. We’ll let you know if there’s something we can share 

with the community in person. Either way, we’ll try to report on 

this important cultural learning next bulletin.  

https://lifeeducationqld.org.au/
https://bravehearts.org.au/
https://nrw.reconciliation.org.au/
https://www.aph.gov.au/Visit_Parliament/Art/Exhibitions/Custom_Media/Apology_to_Australias_Indigenous_Peoples
https://www.aph.gov.au/Visit_Parliament/Art/Exhibitions/Custom_Media/Apology_to_Australias_Indigenous_Peoples
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=sn7XBfAq294
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=sn7XBfAq294


Administrative matters 

Contacting your child during the day 
We’d just like to remind families about the importance of 

organising your afternoon pickup arrangements before drop-off, if 

at all possible. This will be reassuring for your child, and it also can 

help alleviate administrative burden in our office at busy times, so 

being organised in your family’s internal communication is a gift 

that keeps on giving. 

If you need to get an urgent message to your child during the 

day, these need to be sent via the school office.  Students who 

have mobile phones are required to check them in at the office 

each morning, so they won’t receive direct calls or texts. And if 

there’s a genuine urgency, emailing your child is not a guarantee 

that they will receive the message in time. 

The process we have in place for distribution of messages is a set 

of message books (one for each classroom), which are distributed 

at around 2.45pm.  So, if you have an emergency change to pick-

up arrangements, you need to call the office before 2.30pm. 

We are not able to distribute messages more frequently, as this 

would disrupt classroom learning.  Ideally, there would be very 

few messages to be distributed each day.  We understand that 

sometimes it’s just not possible to be across all the things, but if 

you can do your best to sort out your afternoon plans before 

school starts, we’d really appreciate it. 



Obviously if the emergency warranting communication during 

school hours is one that is going to involve collecting your child 

early, we can deal with those matters on a case-by-case basis.  But 

on that note, please be aware of the timing of breaks and 

preferable collection logistics (see below). 

Collecting your child during the day 
Just repeating this message from last week: If you need to collect 

your child during the day for an appointment, please try to avoid 

collecting them during a lunch break. 

When your child is playing, it can sometimes be tricky for our 

admin team to get a message to them over the PA system. This 

might mean you’re waiting a while for them to come to the office.  

Also with older students, there are logistics around getting the 

bag cage key, which can delay things further. 

Your best bet is to collect your child either before or after 

playtime.  These are the break times to avoid: 

• First break playtime: 10.50am to 11.25am. 

• Second break playtime: 1.35pm to 1.55pm. 

Also, just so you know, eating time for each break occurs in the 

classroom after playtime. So, if you pick your child up straight 

after play, just be aware that they might be hungry. 

Thanks for your teamwork on this. 

Lunches 
Speaking of being hungry, a number of students have been 

coming to the office after second break, looking for extra food, as 

they’ve eaten all their packed lunch at first break.   

We find that as winter approaches, many students would benefit 

from a slightly bigger lunch, in order to feel warm and filled. So, 

please consider packing an extra sandwich or piece of fruit for 

your child for the next little while. 

We have some emergency supplies courtesy of our Breakfast Club 

and staff, but obviously it’s better that these remain available to 

students with genuine need, not just growing appetites.  



If you’re experiencing hardship or any logistical difficulties around 

providing your child with enough nutritious food for lunch, of 

course please get in touch, and together we’ll workshop a 

solution. 

Similarly, if you’d like to contribute to our emergency pantry, 

please email our office team. It really does take a village to raise a 

child. 

Do we have your current contact details? 
As mentioned last week, it’s important to let us know right away if 

your contact details change. 

Obviously, we need your contact details to be up to date in case 

there’s an emergency at school. 

It’s also important that we have your current email address at the 

time that report cards are distributed (which will likely be in Week 

10). This is because the process is automated through the 

department’s OneSchool system. 

Please take a moment to send us an email advising us of any 

updates to your contact details, so we have time to update our 

records ahead of report card distribution. 

Spoon drain works 
Due to inclement weather this week, we expect that the spoon 

drain works we described last week will take a little longer.   

We’ll let students know when it’s safe for them to start using the 

tennis and basketball courts again. 

PBL survey 
Recently, we sent a Konnective seeking community feedback 

about our PBL recognition system.  

There’s still time for you to have your say – see the PBL Update 

section below for more. 

Contacting our team 

Contacting the office 
If you need to communicate with our office team, please email 

rather than phoning, unless the matter is urgent. 

mailto:admin@cannonhillss.eq.edu.au
mailto:admin@cannonhillss.eq.edu.au
mailto:admin@cannonhillss.eq.edu.au
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If you’re contacting us about an absence, please use the absences 

line only (text (0429) 776 430 and include child’s name, class, date 

of absence, your relationship to child, and reason for absence). 

The absences line system automatically links with our attendance 

system, so texting rather than phoning or emailing will save us 

precious time on data entry.  Thanks for your teamwork on this. 

Contacting other team members 
If you missed our earlier bulletins in which we shared direct email 

contact details, you can find them online. 

Classroom teacher contact emails are in our Term 1, Week 3 

bulletin (PDF, 2.23MB), and the leadership team details (including 

contacts for behaviour incidents) are in the Term 1, Week 4 

bulletin (PDF, 3.16MB).  Contacts for our Inclusion team are in the 

Term 1, Week 9 bulletin (PDF, 2.8MB). 

Finance 

Excursion invoices 
Families of Year 2 students should have received an invoice this 

week relating to the upcoming Queensland Museum excursion. 

Please check your junk email folder if you haven’t seen it. 

Debtor statements 
Have you checked your email for our most recent debtor 

statement?  These were sent on Friday 21 April, and we sent an 

explanatory Konnective the same day.  

If the statement shows a positive balance, it means there is an 

amount to pay – and it will also mention the invoice to which it 

relates, which would have been emailed to you separately at an 

earlier date. 

If your statement shows a negative balance, your account is in 

credit, and you can offset that amount against a future invoice. 

If you have any questions about your account, you can email us – 

but it’s worth checking our previous emails first, as the answer 

might already be lurking there. 

How to pay 
We appreciate timely payment of all accounts. 

https://cannonhillss.eq.edu.au/calendarandnews/newsletters/newsletters/2023-02-10-chss-bulletin.pdf
https://cannonhillss.eq.edu.au/calendarandnews/newsletters/newsletters/2023-02-10-chss-bulletin.pdf
https://cannonhillss.eq.edu.au/calendarandnews/newsletters/newsletters/2023-02-17-chss-bulletin.pdf
https://cannonhillss.eq.edu.au/calendarandnews/newsletters/newsletters/2023-02-17-chss-bulletin.pdf
https://cannonhillss.eq.edu.au/calendarandnews/newsletters/newsletters/2023-03-24-chss-bulletin.pdf
mailto:admin@cannonhillss.eq.edu.au


BPoint is the department’s preferred method of payment – we no 

longer accept cash and can only accept EFTPOS on Wednesday 

mornings (during term) between 8am and 9.30am.  

If you don’t have the ability to pay just at the moment, please get 

in touch with us to organise a payment plan.  

Keeping us in the loop saves us precious follow-up time, and if 

you’re experiencing financial distress, don’t suffer alone – we can 

help connect you with support. 

Lost property 
Are you missing something? Our lost property tubs are beginning 

to overflow with unnamed items, including jumpers and also swim 

gear which has been there since late last term. 

Please ask your child to take a moment to check the tubs for their 

items – or take a look yourself, if you can. 

Items unclaimed by the end of term may be disposed of, or 

donated to the second-hand uniform stall. 

On that note, please check that your child’s belongings all still 

have their name clearly legible – labels can wear off surprisingly 

quickly.  

If we can’t tell whose property it is, there’s not much we can do 

about returning it. 

Enrolments 
We are still accepting 2023 enrolments (including expressions of 

interest for out-of-catchment enrolments, which are subject to 

the principal’s discretion). 

We are also now accepting enrolments and expressions of interest 

for 2024 and beyond.   

If you have kindy-aged children at home, please email us as soon 

as possible, if you’re considering enrolling them here next year. 

Enrolment forms (PDF, 2.1MB) are available for download on our 

website. 

  

https://www.bpoint.com.au/payments/dete
mailto:admin@cannonhillss.eq.edu.au
mailto:admin@cannonhillss.eq.edu.au
mailto:admin@cannonhillss.eq.edu.au
https://cannonhillss.eq.edu.au/supportandresources/formsanddocuments/documents/enrolment%20application%20cannon%20hill%20state%20school.pdf


Resource donations 
We’re taking a look at our teaching resources wishlist at the 

moment, and the thought has occurred that some of the items we 

could really use at the moment are things our community 

members might be looking to rehome. 

We’re not talking about standard consumable items here (the 

kinds of things our Student Resource Scheme budget is designed 

to fund). We’re talking about recyclables we can use for box 

construction, pre-loved board books, and toys that are still in 

excellent condition.  

So, if you’re decluttering in the next little while, do please keep an 

eye out for things that could support learning play at school. 

Of particular use would be quality toys that assist with the 

transition between Kindy and Prep, especially things that 

facilitate working with gross and fine motor skills.  

Examples of things we could use right now:   

• For the Prep area: Duplo, activity centres, toddler trikes 

or balance bikes, board books, sensory books, crawl 

tunnels, cubby tents, wooden blocks or other stackable 

toys (without small parts that might be swallowed), and 

other toys that support deliberate action play (like sandpit 

trucks); 

• For older students: Box construction materials - for 

example, interesting cardboard bits and cardboard tubes 

from paper towels (not toilet rolls); project consumables 

(non-purchasable items that we can repurpose, “maker 

space” bits and bobs), and Lego.  

So, if these items sound like things that are no longer sparking joy 

at your place, drop us a line and let us know what you have 

available?  

Maybe they will spark a lot of joy – and support crucial foundation 

learning - here. 

It would be great to give a new lease of life to quality resources 

that your child has outgrown. 

  

mailto:admin@cannonhillss.eq.edu.au


Teaching and learning at our school 

Co-curricular activities 
Here are shortcuts to more information about some of our 

current co-curricular and learning extension opportunities: 

• Morning sport: Our before-school sport program is 

curated by our PE teacher on a term-by-term basis 

according to resourcing and interest.  If you have coaching 

skills in a particular sport and would be interested in 

helping out with Morning sport, please email Derek 

Heilbronn.  Similarly, you could drop Mr H a line if your 

child is super keen for a particular sport to be included in 

this year’s program. 

• Lunchtime clubs: We run a series of free, supervised, 

engaging activities during first break play time every day. 

These too are curated term-by-term – popular recurring 

clubs have included Coding Club, Environment Club, Art 

Club, Dance Club, and Kitchen Garden club.  Our staff 

usually facilitate each activity, although sometimes our 

Year 6 student leaders also develop and support 

additional clubs. 

• Nature play: We are an accredited nature play school, and 

our students participate in activities that involve engaging 

with the natural environment during break time as well as 

during learning play.  Nature play can take many forms, 

including caring for the school chickens, banks play, cubby 

mailto:dphei0@eq.edu.au?subject=2023%20Morning%20Sport
mailto:dphei0@eq.edu.au?subject=2023%20Morning%20Sport


building, mud kitchens and physical challenges like tree 

climbing. 

• Chess Club: every Friday after school, run by Gardiner 

Chess. 

• Instrumental music and Music extension: these are 

learning extension programs for older students – with a 

limited number of places available, we usually invite 

interested students towards the end of Year 3.  

o For more information about the Instrumental 

music program, please see our 2022: Term 4 

Week 4 bulletin (PDF, 2.74MB). 

o For more information about Music extension, see 

our 2022: Term 4, Week 7 bulletin (PDF, 2.38MB). 

• Private piano lessons are available on school grounds 

(during class time) through an independent provider. 

• Competitions and challenges: We have been partnering 

with families to facilitate participation by interested 

students in a range of learning extension activities.   

The Premier’s Reading Challenge, Premier’s Coding 

Challenge, Queensland Science Contest and ICAS 

Assessments are examples of some of the additional 

activities our students participated in during 2022. 

These activities have generally formed part of the suite of 

learning extension options we offer to students who have 

been formally identified as being conventionally gifted 

and talented.   

Our learning inclusion team tests all students at the end of 

Year 2 (using CogAT) to identify candidates for extension 

programs, but of course we welcome extension 

participation by any student who is up for a challenge.  

If you would like to learn more about co-curricular learning 

opportunities to suit your child, please ask your child’s teacher. 

Similarly, if you become aware of another learning extension 

opportunity suitable for your child (or potentially, for other 

students as well) you’re welcome to bring it to our attention.  We 

hope to bring you more information about our extension 

programs in the near future. 

Once confirmed, details of various 2023 activities will appear in 

the calendar at the end of each bulletin. 

https://gardinerchess.com.au/
https://gardinerchess.com.au/
https://cannonhillss.eq.edu.au/calendarandnews/newsletters/newsletters/2022-10-28-chss-bulletin.pdf
https://cannonhillss.eq.edu.au/calendarandnews/newsletters/newsletters/2022-10-28-chss-bulletin.pdf
https://cannonhillss.eq.edu.au/calendarandnews/newsletters/newsletters/2022-11-18-chss-bulletin.pdf
https://readingchallenge.education.qld.gov.au/
https://education.qld.gov.au/about-us/events-awards/awards-competitions/premiers-coding-challenge
https://education.qld.gov.au/about-us/events-awards/awards-competitions/premiers-coding-challenge
https://www.staq.qld.edu.au/competitions/queensland-science-contest/
https://www.icasassessments.com/
https://www.icasassessments.com/
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Cognitive_Abilities_Test
mailto:admin@cannonhillss.eq.edu.au?subject=learning%20extension%20opportunity


Extension activity: Italian Calligram Competition 
Here’s a (slightly updated) message from our Italian teacher 

Signora Natalia about this year’s Calligram competition, an 

extension activity our students are beginning in class (and may 

choose complete at home): 

Buongiorno a tutti! Students from Years 2-6 may come home with their 

calligram (drawing made only with Italian words) as part of their 

preparation for the Queensland-wide Calligram Competition run by the 

Italian Language Centre.  

Calligrams are pictures made from words only - rules are strict and 

there are to be no lines or colouring in. Each year level has their own 

little additional language rules over and above the theme of ‘Set the 

table! let’s eat!’. We have been reviewing these in class during Week 8. 

Entries are due back by Thursday 25 May (Term 2, Week 6). Students 

just need to complete their entry and write their full name and class 

lightly in pencil on the back. They can deliver the entry to the office, 

place it in Signora’s pigeonhole, or give it to Signora in class.  Signora 

will then choose the finalists (six from Year 5/6, six from Year 4/5, six 

from Year 3 and six from Year 2). These will then be sent away for final 

judgement. Happy creating!  

In bocca al lupo! 

Our students have had great success with this competition in the 

past, and we’d encourage you to support your child to complete 

their entry. 



Premier’s Reading Challenge 
This year’s Premier’s Reading Challenge has begun! 

Students are encouraged to select a range of fiction and non-

fiction books suited to their reading ability and record books read 

during the reading period (which is Monday 8 May to Friday 25 

August).  

Hardcopies of the reader record form and consent form have 

been sent home with students. 

This paperwork explains how the school and the Department of 

Education will use, record and disclose your child’s personal 

information and material. For more information, see our 

Konnective dated Thursday 11 May. 

The number of books that students need to read in order to 

complete the challenge is customised, taking into account the fact 

that older students will usually be reading more substantial books. 

https://readingchallenge.education.qld.gov.au/


For our youngest students, participation includes “experiencing” a 

book, as well as reading books independently – so, for example, 

bedtime stories read by a parent can be counted. 

To complete the challenge: 

• Prep to Year 2 must read or experience at least 20 books; 

• Years 3 and 4 must read at least 20 books; and 

• Years 5 and 6 must read at least 15 books. 

Every student who completes the challenge (and returns the 

completed record reader form and consent form) will receive a 

Certificate of Achievement signed by the Premier.   

(We collate and submit the participation information to the 

reading challenge organisers– you don’t need to enter your child’s 

information separately on the event 

website). 

Please encourage your child to 

participate in this activity. While 

you’re at it, you could remind them 

that Book Week is coming up next 

term.  

The reading challenge presents a great 

opportunity to research characters 

your child might like to dress up as for 

our Book Week Parade!  

If you have any questions about this activity please email our 

Premier’s Reading Challenge co-ordinator, teacher Jeanette 

McKilligan. 

Positive Behaviour for Learning (PBL) update 

Feedback survey still open 
Just a reminder, if you haven’t 

already, to please take the 

opportunity to provide your feedback 

about our PBL recognition systems. 

You’ll find the survey in our 

Konnective dated Friday 28 April. 

We also welcome feedback at any time via email. 

mailto:jmcki125@eq.edu.au
mailto:jmcki125@eq.edu.au
mailto:jmcki125@eq.edu.au
mailto:admin@cannonhillss.eq.edu.au


Recent events 
Under Eights Day 
Thank you to everyone in our community who contributed to the 

success of our Under Eights Day event on Wednesday 17 May. 

Our Prep, Year 1 and Year 2 students were joined by 22 students 

from Cannon Hill Kindy, plus several other students who will be 

coming to our school for Prep next year. They enjoyed a range of 

exciting activities, including: 

• Fire truck; 

• Police car and talking with our Adopt-a-Cop Anthony; 

• Ambulance and rides on the stretcher; 

• Reading with our Reading Dog Max and Sarah; 

• Fairy bread; 

• Playdough; 

• Pasta necklace; 

• Rainbow collage; 

• Bubbles; and 

• Painting. 

One Year 1 student offered a rave review, saying “This is the best 

day of my life ever!”. 

Thank you to our Year 6 student leaders, who were stationed at 

each activity throughout the morning, offering guidance and 

excellent support to our younger students.  



  



Whole school assembly 
Thank you to everyone who joined us for yesterday’s whole school 

assembly. 

Congratulations to the following students, whose efforts were 

recognised through our recognition programs. 

The following students received Star Student Certificates: 

Year 1: Maya, Helena, Oscar, Kairo, and Zoe. 
Year 2: Violet, Isiah, Jai Singh, Spencer, Charlotte, and 

Kyah. 
Year 3: Aurora. 
Year 4: Madison, Ollie, Amara, Amity, and Rio. 
Year 5: London, Tex, Tanner, Frances, Emrey, and 

Taylor. 
Year 6: Julio, Ryder, Dominic, and Harry. 

Additional high fives to London, who also received her Star 

Student Badge – these are awarded to students who earn three 

or more Star Student Certificates in a school year. Well done 

London! 

And the following students received Positive Behaviour for 

Learning (PBL) certificates: 

Year 1: Rayden and Jasper. 
Year 2: Florence. 
Year 3: Emilia 
Year 5: Olivia, Owen, Manreet, and Frances. 
Year 6: Rubi. 

Our next whole school assembly will take place on Thursday 1 

June at 2.15pm in the undercover area.  

Families are welcome to join us for our assemblies.   

If your child is to receive some form of recognition, their teacher 

will try to let you know in the meantime. 

  



Coming up later… 

Pre-Prep Open Morning 
Our next open morning is 

on Tuesday 6 June, from 

9.30am to 10.30am in the 

undercover area.  

This event includes an 

information presentation 

about Cannon Hill State 

School and what a ‘day in 

the life of a Prep student’ 

is like at our school.  There 

will be opportunity to tour 

the grounds and to talk 

with the Principal and 

Deputy Principal. 

Children are welcome to 

attend.  This is a repeat of 

the first Open Day in March. 

These events are designed with families of kindy-aged children in 

mind, but if you have an older child seeking to enrol, and you’d 

like to learn more about our school, of course you are welcome to 

join us.  



Get Set for Prep 
Our Get Set for Prep event will take place on Thursday 1 June 

(from 6pm to 7pm) in the studio (enter via Molloy Rd gate, and 

the studio is upstairs on the left – use the stairs near the lift).  

This event is to discuss how 

to best support and prepare 

your child to start strong in 

Prep.  It will be full of 

simple, practical ideas and 

strategies to ensure that 

starting Prep is a wonderful 

experience for the whole 

family.  

Whilst children are welcome, this event is designed for adults 

only. 

Key dates for the 2023 school year 
Here are the key upcoming event dates.   

Please see the calendar at the end of this bulletin for more 

regarding events occurring in the next four weeks. 

• Life education van visit (Years 4 to 6): Thursday 25 May to 

Friday 26 May. 

• Bravehearts visit (Prep to Year 3): Thursday 25 May. 

• P&C Working bee: Saturday 27 May. 

• Whole school assembly: Thursday 1 June, 2.15pm. 

• Pre-Prep Open Morning: Tuesday 6 June, 9.30am. 

• P&C meeting: Monday 12 June. 

• Senior sports carnival: Wednesday 14 June. 

• Whole school assembly: Thursday 15 June, 2.15pm.  This 

assembly will feature a La Mattina Musicale band 

performance. 

• P&C School disco: Friday 16 June. 

• Balmoral beginner band workshop: Tuesday 20 June. 

• Junior sports carnival: Wednesday 21 June. 

• 100-crows celebration: Thursday 22 June. 

• Term 2 ends (Pyjama Day): Friday 23 June. 

  

https://lifeeducationqld.org.au/
https://bravehearts.org.au/


• Term 3 begins: Monday 10 July. 

• Whole school assembly: Thursday 13 July, 2.15pm. 

• Whole school assembly: Thursday 27 July, 2.15pm. 

• P&C meeting: Monday 31 July. 

• Whole school assembly: Thursday 10 August, 2.15pm. 

• Book week parade: Thursday 17 August. 

• P&C Working bee: Saturday 19 August. 

• Whole school assembly: Thursday 24 August, 2.15pm. 

• P&C Fathers’ Day stall: Thursday 31 August. 

• Student free day (staff professional development): Friday 

1 September. 

• P&C meeting: Monday 4 September. 

• Whole school assembly: Thursday 7 September, 2.15pm. 

• P&C Colour fun run: Friday 8 September. 

• Term 3 ends: Friday 15 September. 

 

• Term 4 begins: Tuesday 3 October (note: not Monday 2 

October as previously advised, as this is now the King’s 

Birthday public holiday). 

• Whole school assembly: Thursday 5 October, 2.15pm. 

• Gregg Dreise visit: Thursday 12 October. 

• P&C meeting: Monday 16 October. 

• Whole school assembly: Thursday 19 October, 2.15pm. 

• Whole school assembly: Thursday 2 November, 2.15pm. 

• P&C Working bee: Saturday 11 November. 

• Whole school assembly: Thursday 16 November, 2.15pm. 

• Senior swimming carnival (TBC): Thursday 16 November 

TBC. 

• P&C meeting: Monday 20 November. 

• Junior swimming carnival (TBC): Thursday 23 November 

TBC. 

• Whole school assembly: Thursday 30 November. 

• Senior graduation dinner: Friday 1 December. 

• Prep recognition awards: Monday 4 December. 

• School year ends: Friday 8 December. 

  



In conclusion… 
That’s it from the school for this week.  

The following pages are Community notices (including important 

messages from the Cannon Hill State School P&C Association).   

Our next whole school bulletin is next Friday. 

The hero photos in this issue feature student artworks around the 

symbolism and places of significance (emerging from 

investigations involving Perrin Creek), as exhibited at Best Of 

2022. 

If you have any particular requests about content you’d like us to 

include in a future bulletin (including community notices or 

advertisements), please email us. 

Have a great weekend – see you next week.  

mailto:admin@cannonhillss.eq.edu.au


Community notices 

P&C News 
Grill’d fundraiser 
This month, our P&C has a Local Matters Jar at Grill’d Cannon Hill.  

If any of our families choose to eat at Grill’d during the month of 

May, we ask that they pop their token into the P&C jar. This is a 

great way for the P&C to undertake passive fundraising without 

the need for volunteers.  

All funds raised will go towards improvements in the P-1 

playground. We understand the initial works will involve 

replacement of the Astro turf on the mounds. 



Upcoming P&C events 

Parents lunch event 
Let’s get to know each other better… 

Cannon Hill State School P&C invites all parents and caregivers to 

a Parents Lunch at Marinara Restaurant, Hawthorne, from midday 

on Sunday 11 June. 

Everyone can pay for their own food and drinks. Please RSVP to 

the P&C via email, so we can let the restaurant know numbers. 

mailto:pandc@cannonhillss.eq.edu.au
mailto:pandc@cannonhillss.eq.edu.au


Paint and Sip 
You can depend on your P&C to put the fun into fundraising! 

Join us in the undercover area on Sunday 4 June for our special 

Paint and Sip afternoon (1pm to 4pm).  Tickets are $50, which 

covers the cost of art supplies (we’ll be led through the steps to 

create our own beautiful Waratahs, to take home). 

Just bring yourself and your preferred beverage (and snacks if you 

wish).  No previous art experience is needed, and you’re welcome 

to invite your friends.  It promises to be a very civilised, creative 

and engaging way to spend a Sunday arvo, so the more the 

merrier! 

To secure your spot (or if you have any questions about this 

event), please email the P&C. 

mailto:pandc@cannonhillss.eq.edu.au


School disco 
We are very excited about our upcoming Sports Stars and 

Superstars Disco, which will be held after school on Friday 16 

June. 

Please see all the details below along with ways you can help 

make this night a success.  

Tickets: 

Pre-Sale tickets are $10, and will be available in the morning of 

the Friday 16 June at the school front entrance.  Tickets will be on 

sale on the night too. Cash and eftpos facilities will be available.  



Cake Stall: 
We are asking for delicious baked goods and sweets welcome to 

be donated for us to sell on the night. Please have the ingredients 

list on them.  The kitchen will be open Friday morning and 

afternoon to bring them in.  All items $1-$2 so bring in some coins 

on the night for buying these yummy treats.  

Parent Zone: 
To ensure our children have heaps of room to dance we kindly ask 

that all parents remain outside the undercover area.  There will be 

stools placed around, but you are welcome to bring a camp chair 

in.  Toasties will be on sale for the parents. 

Can you help? 
Volunteers are needed for ticket sales, preparing and serving our 

yummy toasties and manning our cake stall along with setting up 

and packing up on the night.   If you can help, please follow this 

link to sign up. volunteersignup.org/RKMH3  

More volunteers needed 

Breakfast Club Co-ordinator still needed 
Are you able to help with Breakfast Club on Thursdays between 

7.30am and 9.30am? Please email the P&C if you can help. 

Your P&C is also looking for general volunteers to support our co-

ordinators. 

Working bee 
The P&C, along with the school leadership team, are excited to be 

hosting another working bee on Saturday 27 May (between 8am 

and 10am).  

Together, we will be: 

• doing some gardening; 

• working in the chicken coop; and 

• topping up the sand in the Top Area. 

Volunteers are encouraged to sign up here: 

volunteersignup.org/ECHEE  

Your support at these events is appreciated to give our school 

grounds a freshen up! 

https://volunteersignup.org/RKMH3
mailto:pandc@cannonhillss.eq.edu.au
https://volunteersignup.org/ECHEE


Children under 10 are not covered by insurance and, as such, all 

students and adults over age of 10 are welcome to attend and 

take part.  

Please bring along: 

• closed in shoes  

• sun protection 

• water bottle 

• any gardening equipment that may be useful 

If you are unwell, please do not attend. 

Containers for Change 
Are you participating in the Containers for Change recycling 

scheme?  

Did you know you can send the profits from your 10-centers to 

your school P&C?  

Here’s our scheme participation code, if you’d like to donate your 

recycling income to a worthy cause. 

  



Co-curricular activities 
The following Co-curricular activities are available to our students 

through external providers… 

Piano lessons 
Private piano tuition is available on site at our school every day, 

Monday to Friday. These are one-on-one lessons, provided mostly 

during school hours. To book, or for more information, email 

Megan Stuart, or text her on (0418) 787 563.  

Chess Club  
Chess club continues this term.  If your child is interested in 

participating, you can sign them up via the Gardiner Chess 

website.  

mailto:bmstuart1@gmail.com
mailto:bmstuart1@gmail.com
https://gardinerchess.com.au/school-coaching/parents/
https://gardinerchess.com.au/school-coaching/parents/


Friday morning sport: Rugby League 
Our Friday morning sport program through until the end of Week 

9 involves a paid-participation rugby league program (‘League 

Stars’), provided by the NRL.  To register your child for League 

Stars, visit bit.ly/LeagueStarsCannonHillSS. 

https://bit.ly/LeagueStarsCannonHillSS


Helping Hands 

Outside school hours care 
To arrange supervision for your child 

outside school hours, you can contact our 

Outside School Hours Care (OSHC) provider, 

Helping Hands Cannon Hill directly.  

To book, you can use the online form, email Helping Hands, or 

phone (0475) 963 121.  Please ensure you receive confirmation of 

your booking prior to depending on it. 

Emergency supervision 
School supervision begins at 8.30am, and green zone supervision 

ends at 3.15pm.  

If you’re running a little late for pickup (and haven’t booked 

Helping Hands), please let the school office know so we can 

arrange for your child to wait with us. 

The school office closes at 3.30pm. 

Alternative school lunch program 
Did you know that our local Friendly Grocer (on Molloy Road, 

Cannon Hill) provides an alternative school lunch option for our 

students each Friday? 

Lunch orders are delivered to the school between 11am and 

11.30am on Friday, and delivered to the relevant classrooms by 

student leaders for first break eating time. Place orders directly 

with the store, on (07) 3399 7628 before 6pm on Thursdays. 

Environment Club veterinary support 
Cannon Hill State School would like to thank the Morningside 

Veterinary Clinic for helping to care for our beloved school 

chickens. 

 

https://www.helpinghandsnetwork.com.au/qld/cannon-hill-state-school/
mailto:cannonhill@helpinghandsnetwork.com.au


Balmoral State High School Academy programs 
Our local high school is currently accepting applications for its 

excellence programs for next year’s Year 7 cohort.   

If your child is in Year 6, you’re welcome to collect a Balmoral SHS 

enrolment pack from the Cannon Hill State School office, or you 

can find digital versions on the Balmoral SHS website. 

Balmoral Music Academy 
Live auditions will be held on Wednesday 24 May and Wednesday 

16 August, or you can send an audition in digitally.  Visit the 

Balmoral Music Academy page for more information. 

https://balmoralshs.eq.edu.au/enrolments
https://balmoralshs.eq.edu.au/curriculum/excellence-programs/music-academy


Balmoral Horizons Academy 
The Horizons Academy at Balmoral State High School challenges 

students to develop and apply skills in divergent and critical 

thinking, teamwork and collaboration, innovation and creativity, 

and effective communication. 

Visit the Balmoral Horizons Academy page for more information. 

https://balmoralshs.eq.edu.au/curriculum/excellence-programs/horizons-academy


Balmoral Netball Academy 
Visit the Balmoral Netball Academy page for more information. 

Balmoral Football Academy 
You’ll need to complete the application form before attending the 

trial – visit the Balmoral Football Academy page for more.  

https://balmoralshs.eq.edu.au/curriculum/excellence-programs/netball-academy
https://balmoralshs.eq.edu.au/curriculum/excellence-programs/football-academy


  



Brisbane Kite Festival is coming! 

Bulimba Electorate notices 

Voice to Parliament Community forum 

http://bit.ly/voicecommunityforum


Research participants wanted 
Researchers at the University of Queensland are seeking 

Australian parents of three to twelve-year-old children to 

participate in a survey about parent and child self-regulation. 

Email Juan Zhong for more information, or visit their website for 

to register. 

 

  

mailto:juan.zhong@uqconnect.edu.au
https://exp.psy.uq.edu.au/srs/


Advertiser 

Specialist Maths and English Tutoring 
NumberWorks’nWords in Carina provides specialist Maths and 

English tuition for students in grades Prep to Year 10.  

A leader in after-school tuition, NumberWorks’nWords have been 

tutoring for 38 years. Amazing results are achieved by tailoring 

lessons for each individual, setting and monitoring goals, using 

specialist tutors, and making it fun.  

Sessions are available each afternoon and evening during the 

week. Phone 3190 2009 or visit the NumberWorks'nWords 

website to book a free lesson.  

http://www.numberworksnwords.com/au
http://www.numberworksnwords.com/au


Community workshops 

Kids Connect program 

Safe on Social Media presentation 



Saver Plus 
The Smith Family continues to run its matched savings program 

for families to help with school related expenses. Saver Plus 

supports eligible families to save for education related expenses 

by providing up to $500 for school costs via our free budgeting 

and matched savings program.  

We have now had over 55,000 families complete the program 

over the 20 years the program has been running. For more 

information, visit the Saver Plus website. 

  

https://www.bsl.org.au/services/saving-and-managing-money/saver-plus/


Sponsors 
Thank you to all our sponsors for their contributions to our school 

community. 

To become a sponsor, contact the P&C.  

mailto:pandc@cannonhillss.eq.edu.au


Calendar: the next four weeks 
For subsequent events, see Coming up later (above). 

 Term 2, Week 6 
 

Term 2, Week 7 Term 2, Week 8 Term 2, Week 9 

Monday Monday 22 May 
 

Morning sport: Ball Games 
8am 

 
Lunchtime Clubs: 
Environment Club  

 
School Council meeting 

3.15pm 

Monday 29 May 
 

Morning sport: Ball Games 
8am 

 
Lunchtime Clubs: 
Environment Club  

Monday 5 June 
 

Morning sport: Ball Games 
8am 

 
Lunchtime Clubs: 
Environment Club  

Monday 12 June 
 

Morning sport: Ball Games 
8am 

 
Lunchtime Clubs: 
Environment Club 

 
P&C Meeting 

Tuesday 
 

Tuesday 23 May 
 

Show Choir rehearsal 
7.40am 

 
Breakfast Club 

8.15am 
 

Tuesday 30 May 
 

Show Choir rehearsal 
7.40am 

 
Breakfast Club 

8.15am 
 

Tuesday 6 June 
 

Show Choir rehearsal 
7.40am 

 
Breakfast Club 

8.15am 
 

Pre-Prep Open Morning  
9.30am 

 

Tuesday 13 June 
 
 

Show Choir rehearsal 
7.40am 

 
Breakfast Club 

8.15am 
 
 

Wednesday 
 

Wednesday 24 May 
 

Music extension rehearsal 
7.40am 

 
Morning sport: various games 

curated by Mr H 
8am 

 
 

Wednesday 31 May 
 

Music extension rehearsal 
7.40am 

 
Morning sport: various games 

curated by Mr H 
8am 

 

Wednesday 7 June 
 

Music extension rehearsal 
7.40am 

 
Morning sport: various games 

curated by Mr H 
8am 

 

Wednesday 14 June 
 

Music extension rehearsal 
7.40am 

 
Morning sport: various games 

curated by Mr H 
8am 

 
Senior sports carnival 

  

Thursday 
 

Thursday 25 May 
 

Band rehearsal 
7.40am 

 
Instrumental Music 

 
Breakfast Club 

8.15am 
 

Lunchtime Clubs: 
Environment Club 

 
Life education van visit 

(Years 4 to 6) 
 

Bravehearts visit 
(Prep to Year 3) 

 
 

Thursday 1 June 
 

Band rehearsal 
7.40am 

 
Instrumental Music 

 
Breakfast Club 

8.15am 
 

Lunchtime Clubs: 
Environment Club 

 
Whole School Assembly 

2.15pm 
 

Get Set for Prep 
Parent information evening 

6pm in the studio 

Thursday 8 June 
 

Band rehearsal 
7.40am 

 
Instrumental Music 

 
Breakfast Club 

8.15am 
 

Lunchtime Clubs: 
Environment Club 

 
 

Thursday 15 June 
 

Band rehearsal 
7.40am 

 
Instrumental Music 

 
Breakfast Club 

8.15am 
 

Lunchtime Clubs: 
Environment Club 

 
Whole School Assembly 

featuring 
La Mattina Musicale 

performance 
2.15pm 

 
 

Friday Friday 26 May 
 

Sorry Day 
 

Morning sport: Rugby League 
7.55am 

(Registration required) 
 

Lunchtime Clubs: 
Garden Club 

 
Banks Play 

 
Chess Club 

3pm, in the library 
(Registration required) 

 

Friday 2 June 
 

Morning sport: Rugby League 
7.55am 

(Registration required) 
 
 

Lunchtime Clubs: 
Garden Club 

 
Banks Play 

 
Chess Club 

3pm, in the library 
(Registration required) 

 

Friday 9 June 
 

Morning sport: Rugby League 
7.55am 

(Registration required) 
 
 

Lunchtime Clubs: 
Garden Club 

 
Banks Play 

 
Chess Club 

3pm, in the library 
(Registration required) 

 

Friday 16 June 
 

Morning sport: Rugby League 
7.55am 

(Registration required) 
 
 

Lunchtime Clubs: 
Garden Club 

 
Banks Play 

 
Chess Club 

3pm, in the library 
(Registration required) 

 
P&C’s School Disco 

Prep to Year 2: 5.30pm to 
6.45pm 

Years 3 to 6: 7pm to 8.30pm 
 

Saturday Saturday 27 May 
 
 

P&C Working Bee 
Register to volunteer 

   

Sunday  Sunday 4 June 
 

P&C Paint & Sip event 

  

  

https://bit.ly/LeagueStarsCannonHillSS
https://bit.ly/LeagueStarsCannonHillSS
https://bit.ly/LeagueStarsCannonHillSS
https://bit.ly/LeagueStarsCannonHillSS
https://volunteersignup.org/ECHEE


Contact details 
 

 

 

Cannon Hill State School 
845 Wynnum Road 

Cannon Hill 4170 

Phone: (07) 3902 3333 

Fax: (07) 3902 3300 

Absences: Text (0429) 776 430 and include 

child’s name, class, date of absence, your relationship to child, and 

reason for absence (no images or emojis please) 

School email: admin@cannonhillss.eq.edu.au 

P&C email: pandc@cannonhillss.eq.edu.au  

www.cannonhillss.eq.edu.au 

Follow us on Facebook 

 

Next P&C Meeting: 
Monday 12 June 2023, 6.30pm. 

 

Bell Music: 

Happy by Pharrell Williams 

 

Keep in Touch via 

 

 

mailto:admin@cannonhillss.eq.edu.au
mailto:pandc@cannonhillss.eq.edu.au
http://www.cannonhillss.eq.edu.au/
https://www.facebook.com/Cannon-Hill-State-School-105403279181010/
http://konnective.com.au/

